ADVANCE NOTICE FOR STAFF

Today we are peacefully protesting outside your store in order to draw public attention to the scandalous employment practice of workfare. We understand that your charity uses workfare labour. Under the policy of workfare, unemployed people are forced to work for a charity with no employment rights or employment contract, and without the legal protection of being paid the National Minimum Wage. If the claimant refuses to work full time hours under these appalling conditions for their £71 or £56 weekly benefit, then the benefit is withdrawn and the unemployed person becomes destitute. 

We are keen for you to know that our campaign today against workfare is in no way directed against the staff members in this charity store. We are also aware and supportive of all the socially beneficial charitable work that is being undertaken by this charity. The sole purpose of our campaign today is to raise public concern about this immoral employment practice, and persuade this charity to drop its national adoption of workfare in the recruitment of some of its staff. 

We are opposed to the policy of conscripting unemployed people into unpaid work on pains of having their benefit withdrawn and being forced into destitution. Being unemployed is not a criminal offence, and the unemployed person has committed no crime. Yet being compelled to work for no pay in a charity shop is equivalent to the Community Service Orders that magistrates and Judges hand down to convicted criminals. We believe that it is unethical for any charity to exploit coercive labour that is obtained through a workfare scheme. We believe that working for a charity should either involve an individual exercising their free choice to be a volunteer, or through an employment contract that protects the employee and pays them a decent Living Wage.

You are most welcome to come and speak with us and find out more about our campaign against workfare. We are also happy to advise and support you in any way that we can. Please feel free also to visit our website for more information on: www.boycottworkfare.org. 

